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GDC Kulgam's Department of Computer Application Hosts Cybersecurity Film
Showcase during "Digital J&K Week"

Reported by : Mr. Irshad Ahmad Lone (Convener Media Cell).

GDC Kulgam, September 4, 2023 - The Department of Computer Application at Government
Degree College (GDC) Kulgam, under the theme "Digital J&K Week," organized a
captivating Cybersecurity Film Showcase today. The event aimed to raise awareness
about cybersecurity issues and the importance of staying vigilant while navigating
the digital world. The showcase featured two thought-provoking movies that delved
into the world of cybersecurity and its associated challenges. The event drew a
sizable audience, comprising both male and female students, eager to enhance their
understanding of online security. The inauguration of the event was presided over by
Prof. Shamim Ahmad Hakim, a distinguished figure in the field of computer science and
technology. Professor Hakim delivered an inspiring speech in which he emphasized the
critical need for cybersecurity awareness in today's digital landscape. He encouraged
the students to remain vigilant while engaging in online activities and to adopt
responsible online behavior.

The first film showcased during the event shed light on the various facets of
cybersecurity, including cyber threats, data breaches, and the importance of
protecting sensitive information. It stressed the role of individuals and
organizations in safeguarding their online presence and data. The second film
explored the darker side of the digital world, highlighting the potential
consequences of cyberattacks and the devastating impact they can have on individuals
and society as a whole. It aimed to create a sense of urgency and responsibility
among the viewers regarding cybersecurity. The audience, comprising students from
various disciplines, actively participated in the post-screening discussions, posing
questions to the organizers and engaging in conversations about best practices for
online safety. The Cybersecurity Film Showcase was not only informative but also an
interactive and engaging platform for students to exchange ideas and insights.

As the "Digital J&K Week" continues, events like the Cybersecurity Film Showcase at
GDC Kulgam play a vital role in educating the youth about the importance of online
security. The event's success serves as a testament to the growing awareness and
interest in cybersecurity issues among the student community.
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